
 

Monday 16th August   Curriculum Day - No school for Students 

Tuesday 17th August   SCIENCE WEEK @ CPS 

 

Monday 23rd August   BOOK WEEK @ CPS 

Tuesday 24th August   Grades 3 & 4 Book Week Incursion 

Wednesday 25th August  Grades 5 & 6 Book Week Incursion 

Wednesday 25th August  Prep & Grade 2 Book Week Incursion 

Thursday 26th August   Grade 1 Book Week Incursion 

Friday 27th August   Book Week Dress Up Day  

       come dressed as your favourite book character 

 

This activity may need to be rescheduled due to COVID restrictions 

Thursday 2nd September  School Photo Day 

Our School Vision 

‘For all children to reach their full potential and become effective members of society’ 

87 - 91 Grand Blvd, Craigieburn  Phone: 9308 1228 

www.craigieburnps.vic.edu.au   

 

Forensic Science Incursion As soon as possible 

Book Week Livestream Incursion Monday 16th August 



 
Hello Craigieburn Community, 

I hope you are well and keeping safe. 

The news of the extension to lockdown in metropolitan Melbourne is certainly not what we were hoping for, 

but the health, safety and wellbeing of our community is paramount. 

 

As the lockdown period for Melbourne has been extended by a further 7 days, remote learning will therefore 

remain during this time, with school resuming onsite for everyone on Friday 20th August.  

 

Our teachers will continue with our remote learning program this will include WebEx catch-ups and ‘live’ 

learning lessons will occur at the same time as they have for this week. There will also be small focus   

teaching groups operating via WebEx and your child’s class teacher will notify you of this. 

 

Onsite supervision will continue for those students who are currently eligible, as per the Department’s      

criteria below: 

 Children where both parents are authorised workers who cannot work from home 

 Where there are two parents, both must be essential workers, working outside the home in order for 

their children to be eligible for on-site provision. 

 For single parent, the essential worker must be working outside the home in order for their children to 

be eligible for on-site provision. 

 Children in out-of-home care 

 Children deemed vulnerable by a government agency or family violence service, and assessed as      

requiring education and care outside the family home and students with a disability enrolled in       

mainstream schools. 

If you require on-site supervision and meet the above criteria, complete and submit the attached attendance 

application.  Please indicate the days you require on-site attendance for your child/ren during this lock-down 

period and submit your application to the school email address craigieburn.ps@education.vic.gov.au  by no 

later than 5pm Friday 13th August.  

 

All successful attendance applications will receive a confirmation email from the school.   

Any questions please do not hesitate to contact the school office on 9308 1228. 

 

http://craigieburn.ps@education.vic.gov.au/


 FLEXIBLE AND REMOTE LEARNING  

I really have to admire the positive way our students, staff and families have embraced the 

return to Flexible and Remote Learning. Our staff are engaging students and supporting our families through 

daily WebEx sessions. It is wonderful to see the students engaging with their classroom WebEx sessions.  

Whether in Flexible and Remote learning or on-site, ATTENDANCE IS A KEY TO SUCCESS. Attendance is 

recorded daily for students working remotely or onsite.  

 

CURRICULUM DAY – Monday 16th August 

Please be advised we have a Curriculum Day on Monday 16th August. This will be a pupil free day for all   

students. There will be no remote learning program or onsite supervision provided for students on this day. 

  

Our staff will be working with an external consultant Narissa Leung on Writing and the 6 + 1 traits, this     

professional learning will support our teachers and ES staff to further develop teaching practice skills to   

engage and develop our students as writers.   

 

Camp Australia - OSHC can provide care on Monday for families who are approved and meet the DET         

criteria. If you require on-site supervision and meet the above criteria bookings for OSHC can be made 

through the normal booking procedures. Care can be provided from 7am - 6.30pm. The parent helpline is 

1300 105 343 if you need any assistance. 

 

PRINCIPAL’S DAY  

Last Week Mr Rennick, Ms Lee and myself were overwhelmed with how our students and staff embraced this 

special celebration. We thank you for showing us how much you appreciate and recognise, celebrate and 

acknowledge all that we do.  This year principals have continued to lead their school communities in          

exceptional circumstances. The strong leadership, agility and resilience demonstrates and highlights the 

crucial role we have within our school system, our local community, and the broader community.   

 

2021 PARENT / CAREGIVER / GUARDIAN OPINION SURVEY 
 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents/caregivers/guardians think of our school. The 

Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and 

Training. It is designed to assist schools in understanding families’ perceptions of school climate, student 

behaviour, student engagement and experiences of remote and flexible learning. Our school will use the  

survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies. 
 

All responses to the survey are anonymous. The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be       

conducted from Friday 30th July to Sunday 22nd August.  Families have been emailed the survey link and 

code.  So far, 50 people have already provided their feedback. 
 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any time 

until the closing date on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be 

available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic, Hindi, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi 

and Greek.  



2022 ENROLMENTS 

Enrolments for 2022 Prep Students are now open. 

Due to the current circumstances Enrolment Forms will need to be downloaded from the school website, 

filled in and returned to the school email address.  

      craigieburn.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

As we are unable to hold School Tours at the moment we would like to let you know that there is a virtual 

tour for you to view on the school website.  

 

If you are unable to download the enrolment form you can collect this from the office.  

 

You will need to include a copy of your child’s Birth Certificate and Immunisation Certificate with the       

completed Enrolment Form. The school is unable to process the enrolment until we have copies of these 

documents.  

 

Our school has an Enrolment Ceiling (put in place by the Department of Education) to keep numbers within 

the capacity of the school site. We have been asked to try and limit Prep enrolments for 2022 to 90 children. 

This can be extended if the number of children wishing to enrol from our local zone exceeds this number. 

 A copy of this letter can be found on the School Website.  

 

We will be accepting: 

 All children in our area as per the Find My School website —  

 https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au  - Please select the 2022 map.  

 The zone encompasses all residences in Craigieburn where Craigieburn Primary is the closest school. 

It also includes some residents who live on the right side of the Hume Freeway going north to Kalkallo. 

 Siblings of children attending our school (as long as this is done prior to the 1st of September) 

 Children from outside our zone if we have less than 90 enrolments at the beginning of September.   

 

It is important that you enrol your 2022 Prep students as soon as possible.  

 

 
Be your best each and every day… 

 

Bernadette Pizaro 

Acting Principal 



Office Maddie Dobbie For always being a great helper 

   

Prep A Mariamu Kisheto For displaying all the C.P.S values. Excellent effort! 

Prep B Anneisha Salvucci For making an improvement in her writing. 

Prep C Aida Ajrulav For showing resilience when returning to school. Well done! 

Prep D Avanya Saini 
For continuously putting in 100% effort in everything you do. 
Well done! 

Prep E Daania Ali 
for excellent drawing skills and for staying on your task. 
Well done!! 

   

1A Paige McNeill 
For showing resilience during remote learning and always 
starting the day with a smile. 

1B Amreen Ahmed 
For her efforts in learning to identify non-fiction text    
features. 

1C 1C 
For showing resilience during remote learning and settling 
into school so beautifully! Well done! 

1D Dilsher Sandhu 

For displaying the values of kindness, responsibility and    
resilience on the return to school after remote learning. 
Well done! 

1E Mehnaz Ratoul 
For working so hard during remote learning. 

Great work Mehnaz! 

1 F Noah Wilson 
For his enthusiasm and participation in class discussion. 
Thanks for sharing your amazing ideas and knowledge! 

1G Zac Pinto 

Making such a wonderful start back after lockdown 5.0. Not 
only does Zac produce a consistent high level of work, he is 
also a caring and friendly classmate and student. 

   



2A Indiana Jordan For her fantastic work during remote learning. 

2B Aaradhya Huda 
For displaying great enthusiasm and effort during home 
learning. 

2C Danyal Baykan 
For returning back to school after lockdown with              
enthusiasm. 

2D Murad 
For always trying his hardest ALWAYS and being a learning 
super star! 

2E Mannat Kaur 
For showing resilience during remote learning and settling 
back into school. 

2F Widad Sheto 
For showing strength and resilience when starting a new 
school! 

   

3A Sukhraj Toor 
For your excellent participation in our WebEx sessions. 
Great job! 

3B Lovina Putrus 
For making an excellent addition to our classroom and having 
a go at all tasks. Well done Lovina! 

3C Gabriel Bolton 
For making regular contributions during our remote learning 
sessions. Well done! 

3D Cienna McKeown 

For researching, writing, and publishing a wonderful          
information text about horses during remote learning.     
Well done! 

3E Noah Matthews 
For working well in class and actively listening. 

Great job! 

3F Alvin Narang 
For showing our school value ‘kindness’ when working with 
others. Keep it up! 

   



4A Christiano Manith 
For his excellent participation during remote learning.                             
Well done Christiano! 

4B Finlay Milne 
For fantastic remote and onsite learning participation.                        
Great job Fin  

4C Tanveer Kaur 
For your great effort writing an information report.                    
Well done, Tanveer! 

4D Blake Warrener For putting in his best effort to get his Pen Licence! 

4E Cansu Han 
For making regular contributions during our remote learning                                                                  
sessions. Well done! 

   

5A Kudratmeet Dhillon For all her contribution and effort during remote learning! 

5B Jessica Saba 
For showing our school value of kindness and resilience to her peers 
when faced with difficult situations. Well done Jessica! 

5C Haylee  
For a fantastic presentation, you shone when under pressure.      
Well done. 

5D Alina Rakipi 
For her fantastic work in all the subjects and always showing a 
growth mindset. Keep up the great work Alina! 

5E Rumaiysa 

Approaching her school day with enthusiasm and cheerfulness and a 
willingness to do her best work. 

 

   

6A Amelia Tonna For showing our school value of Kindness. Thank you Amelia! 

6B 
Rosalie  

Valasinavicius 

For working hard on her Inquiry Project and showing resilience. 
Well done Rosalie! 

6C Gurshaan Dhanoa 
For fantastic teamwork during our Inquiry projects.                    
Well done Gurshaan! 

6D Aiden Kosma 
For being very resilient during remote learning and always               
contributing to class discussions. Well done! 



For Excellence in Performing Arts  

Taylor Knight 
For remembering so many of the character and instrument pairs 
after watching Peter and the Wolf, well done! 

Giselle Al-Bustami 
For showing lots of enthusiasm while learning about the C Major 
Scale using the Boomwhackers! 

For Excellence in STEM 

Aqib Mohammed For using his joining skills and tools effectively to create a product! 

Minaya Tewaratantrige For showing some amazing creativity in STEM. 

For Excellence in Art Italian Immersion 

Sehaj Kaur Excellent work on making the Ninja and the Olympic  Mascots. 

Serenity For excellent drawing skills for the Olympic mascots and ninjas. 

For Excellence in Physical Education 

Rose Huang 
For doing a great triple jump attempt at home and for teaching her 
Mum how to do it too! Well done Rose! 

Lana McDonald and  

Bella Magri 

For helping with finding all of the hurdles under the stage and    
organising them ready to use! 



 

 

Office Hamish Cahir For always using beautiful manners with the Office staff 

   

Prep A Gurreet Grang 
For always demonstrating the value of kindness towards 
others. Excellent effort! 

Prep B Tyrone Iva For his excellent work in Maths. Well done Tyrone. 

Prep C Hope Tavita For her excellent effort in Writing. Well done Hope! 

Prep D Yigit Akdogan For persisting in your writing. Super effort! 

Prep E Seerat Sohal 
For practising her sight words everyday and For all of her 
efforts in her learning. Well done Seerat!!  

   

1A Ryder Mair For showing resilience during remote learning. 

1B Ayden Atmaca 
For giving his best effort in every lesson and demonstrating 
resilience in the face of change. Well done! 

1C Japleen Kaur For her fantastic efforts in Maths. Well done! 

1D Georgia Magri For her kindness to other students in the class. Thank you! 

1E Amarni-Jane Salvucci 
For always using beautiful manners in the classroom. 

Congratulations Amarni! Keep up the great work! 

1 F Alexandra Dzioba 
For learning all of the Magic Words. You are a superstar,   
Alexandra! 

1G Gurnaaz Dhaliwal For working independently on his story recount. You wrote 
some great sentences and you remembered to use capital 

   



2A Havana Tralongo 
For her hard work in our reading lessons.                                       
Keep up the great work Havana! 

2B Noor For always trying her best when learning through effort. 

2C Rania Jasser 
For being a very positive member of class who always helps 
other students and teachers. 

2D Danicia Muliaina-Siliva For always exceeding expectations in every task. 

2E Rami Dolmay For trying hard to measure objects accurately. 

2F Ivy Atkinson For all of her efforts in her learning! 

   

3A Aubrey Anderson 
For showing our school value of resilience when completing 
new tasks. Well done Aubrey! 

3B Marcus Giordimaina 

For retelling the text accurately during our Reading         
conference. Keep trying your best! 

3C Waleed Shanoun 
For making progress with his number facts knowledge.    
Keep up the great effort! 

3D Zaara Kural 
For using great accuracy when measuring objects using     
informal units. Well done! 

3E Stephanie Shamoun 
For making progress in reading and writing.                                    
You’re a superstar. Great job! 

3F Storme Tanuvasa 
For taking care in the presentation of your writing tasks. 
Well done! 

   



4A Cyrus Fale 
For writing and publishing an excellent information report about 
rugby! 

4B 
Tristan  

Doherty- Cecchin 

For always showing kindness towards his peers and teachers.      
Well Done Tristan!  

4C Daniel Baggio 
For his excellent effort on his information report.                       
Well done, Daniel! 

4D   Aliyah Sparrow For demonstrating the school value of resilience!  

4E Rida Vasanth 
For demonstrating excellence in her writing. You are an inspiration 
to 4E. 

   

5A Jaymie Krake 
For her engagement and efforts in all areas of learning!                       
Keep up the great work! 

5B  Merrem Sulimanova 
For taking every opportunity to further her learning                    
and improve, especially in writing. Well done! 

5C Aalyiah Cowman 
For an excellent effort on her information writing about space.  
Great job. 

5D Emre Karabulut 
For his fantastic efforts on writing informative texts about space. 
Well Done! 

5E Larina Alkatib 
For her excellent listening skills and her thoughtful participation in 
our class discussions. 

   

6A Pranathi Achalla 
For putting your best effort into writing an engaging and                               
interesting narrative. Well done Pranathi! 

6B Jasmine Manning 
 For her efforts this week in all areas of her learning.                           
Well done Jasmine! 

6C Jinyu Toleafoa 
For fantastic participation in our daily meetings and for                             
consistently doing her best work in class. 

6D Nidal Meamari 
For writing a fantastic narrative story about a haunted house.                   
Well done, great work! 



For Excellence in Performing Arts  

Jethro Olorunnisola 
For remembering the names of the characters and their matching 
instruments in Peter and the Wolf so well 

Ashor Makhmoura 

For showing enthusiasm when learning about the note names and 
their worth while learning to read music and create his own 
rhythms 

For Excellence in STEM 

Melissa Vang For demonstrating some amazing joining skills! 

Aariya Hassan 
For demonstrating some amazing folding and joining skills in her 
mini project! 

For Excellence in Art Italian Immersion 

Grace McKimmie For an incredible shark collage! 

Matilda Vue For an amazing effort in life drawing! 

For Excellence in Physical Education 

Grace McKimmie For always trying her best in PE 

Morees Qays and  

Levi Dreier 

For helping with finding the hurdles under the stage and getting 
them organised ready to use 



100 days of learning marks a special opportunity to reflect upon and celebrate all of 
our academic achievements.  

To celebrate our 100 days of learning we dressed up like we were 100 years old.  

This was really enjoyable and the kids loved getting involved. We got to show off all 
of our old outfits and parade around the basketball court with a limp or two.  

After the parade we had a full day of fun activities that tailored around 100 days of 
school. 

Congratulations on accomplishing 100 days of learning!  

Prep teachers  



REMOTE LEARNING 

Melbourne is again in lockdown and it is day by day. Teachers, parents and students are working together 

to maintain student learning through these challenging times, as we help to support our community stay 

safe. 

Last week, teachers were planning, meeting with students in WebEx meetings and contacting parents to 

assist all enquiries. This helps to ensure a smooth transition to our online learning.  

Online delivery provides more opportunities for students, but for families who are unable to engage in 

online learning, hard copy work packs are available in the foyer of the school. Recording your child’s 

name and grade on the sheets provided, enables the teacher to mark their attendance, and that work can 

be handed to the teacher for feedback when we return onsite. Education is a permitted reason to leave 

home, so you are able to visit the school to collect this work for your child. 

After the first week of lockdown the school enters our Phase 3 of remote learning delivery. Teachers will 

run small group teaching sessions, so every child has the opportunity to be involved once every week. 

Children will now submit two classroom learning tasks each week through Compass and teachers will 

provide feedback to students on those submissions. Specialist teachers will also provide additional    

learning tasks that can be submitted through Compass. The tasks to submit will be identified on          

Compass. 

Whole grade WebEx meetings, continue to be conducted daily and are scheduled at the following times: 

 Prep, Grade 5 and 6 - 9:15 to 9:45 am 

 Grade 3 and 4 - 9:45 to 10:15 am 

 Grade 1 and 2 - 10:15 to 10:45 am 

This enables teachers to mark the roll and identify absences to follow up. Participation in the meeting  

provides an opportunity for children to see their friends and teachers. This is important for wellbeing, as 

your child is also feeling the effects of isolation. During the meeting, there is an opportunity to clarify the 

work required, so students and parents please ask questions. Teachers can be emailed directly through 

Compass, or can call you to discuss concerns. Please note, when working from home teachers calling 

you will show as an unknown number. Please answer, we are not those annoying marketing calls, and 

classroom teachers will only communicate with parents or check in during school hours from 8.30am -

4pm  

Establishing a daily routine with your children at home is very important, but will need to be adjusted to 

meet the context of each family’s individual circumstances. Please reinforce the importance of continuing 

to work at home, as you adjust and care for your child’s wellbeing. Sometimes a short play outside or walk 

to the park is needed. Daily schedules are posted on Compass, inclusive of the weekly tasks to allow for a 

self-paced learning program and to provide flexibility to families. 



BOOK WEEK 
This term, we celebrate Book Week and the theme is ‘Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds’. This National 

event celebrates books by Australian authors and illustrators, to highlight the importance of reading and is 

celebrated by many schools and public libraries. The CBCA (Children’s Book Council of Australia) is         

currently judging the book of the year awards.  

Our CPS character parade is scheduled for Friday 27th August.  

We are hoping to be onsite, but will dress up and run our day remotely if needed. 

 

STEM (Science Technology Engineering and Mathematics) 

 
STEM is a fun and engaging program that incorporates Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths. The 

STEM program at CPS has a strong focus on engineering. Students participate in a ‘getting to know you’  

activity, two projects and then move into coding. This year STEM lessons introduced some basic skills      

lessons to develop basic material modification and joining skills.  

The ‘getting to know you’ activity allows students to get a feel for STEM and some of the expectations, as 

well as an opportunity for the teacher to get to know the students a little better and develops teamwork.  

Each of the projects follows the Engineering design process. This allows for an investigation, design and 

procedure phase, a creating phase and a test, improve and reflect phase. Each of the projects in every year 

level takes 4 weeks (or 4 x 1-hour sessions). The creating phase is 2 weeks.  

STEM projects use everyday materials, with an emphasis on sustainable or recyclable materials, teamwork 

and a collaborative approach to the work where everyone is included.  

Coding is an amazing tool to learn. We have been fortunate enough to incorporate this into our STEM       

program. All students at CPS have a unique class code and individual passwords. Each student will have 

access to Code.org, a safe and easy to use coding platform that is free to our school. This year we are     

hoping that we can utilise our robots (Spheros and Bee Bots) as a complement to our coding lessons.    

 

 

 

 

NAPLAN 2022 

The school is currently participating in training and technical readiness checks in anticipation of NAPLAN 

testing moving online in 2022. This would provide results to school and parents sooner, as the Department 

of Education and Training work to improve this process. 



Capacity- Prep 

In Maths the Preps have been learning all about capacity.  

They’ve been enjoying lots of hands on activities, comparing the capacity of    
different containers and estimating the amount that they would hold.  

Here are some photos of the children predicting which one would hold more, out 
of two containers.   

The children participated in different activities such as ordering containers from 
holds least to holds most. 



Speedy Sorting 
 
Maths Skills:     Place value 

 

Number of players:  2+ 

 

Set-up:  
 
Remove Jokers. Aces count as 1s, Jacks as 11s, Queens as 12s 
and Kings as 13s. Deal five cards face down to each player. 
 

To play:  
 
Simultaneously, players turn their cards over and race to put 
them in order from the highest value to the lowest. 
 
Eg: Queen, ten, three, Ace.  
 
The first one correct is the winner and gets all the cards. The 
player with the most cards at the end wins. 
 

 





 

 



Thursday 2nd September  

Tuesday 31st August 

This activity may need to be rescheduled due to COVID restrictions 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Looking to Increase Community     

Awareness of your  Business? 

Want to Advertise Here??? 

Simply e-mail your ad to  

newsletter@craigieburnps.vic.edu.au 

Only $15 per week.  

Bulk discounts available. 

Please include your name, contact number & how 

long you wish to run your ad for.  

ACTIVE MOTOR REPAIRS 
All Mechanical Repairs 

Log Book Service 
Licenced Vehicle Tester 
LPG & Petrol Tuning 

Brake & Clutch 

Contact Damien on  
9308 2162 

6 Walters Street, Craigieburn 

MSIX Landscapes and Excavations 

All Aspects of Landscaping 
 Paving 

 Decking 

 Retaining Walls 

 Synthetic and Instant Lawn 

 Garden Maintenance 

FREE QUOTES 
 

Phone Dean on  

0487 190 355 

 

www.cornerstonebaptist.org.au 

Sundays at 11.00am                   

Craigieburn Primary School              

in the Multi-Purpose Room 

 

Imperfect People Worshipping A Perfect God! 


